CITY OF McALLEN
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE

Victor Rodriguez
Chief of Police

February 13, 2020

Ms. Rosa Elena Pedraza, Director of Civil Service
City of McAllen

P.O. Box 220

McAllen, Texas 78505-0220

Re:  Officer Larry Tineo-Oliver
Withdrawal Temporary Suspension Without
Pay

Dear Ms. Pedraza:

On January 22, 2020, Officer Larry Tineo-Oliver, hereinafter referred to as
Officer Tineo-Oliver, was officially charged with the commission of Official Oppression,
a Class A misdemeanor complaint, Terroristic Threat, a Class B misdemeanor complaint,
False Report to a Peace Officer, a Class B misdemeanor complaint, and Tampering with
or Fabricating Physical Evidence a 3" Degree Felony complaint.

Following such and pursuant to Chapter 143, Municipal Civil Service
Regulations, Section 143.056, Texas Local Government Code, Officer Tineo-Oliver was
placed under temporary suspension without pay effective at 8:00 AM, January 22, 2020.

On this date, I was informed by Hidalgo County Assistant District Attorney
Michael Garza that an Hidalgo County Grand Jury No Billed Officer Tineo-Oliver on all

above referenced charges.

Therefore, I herein withdraw my Temporary Suspension Without Pay order dated
January 22, 2020.

Respectfully, I remain.
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Yours trply,
v

Victor Rodriguez
Chief of Police

Xc:  Officer Larry Tineo-Oliver
Mr. Roy Rodriguez, City Manager
Mr. Kevin Pagan, City Attorney
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